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Canada launches new Feminist International Assistance Policy 

June 9, 2017  

Global Affairs Canada 

The Honourable Marie-Claude Bibeau, Minister of International Development and La 
Francophonie, today launched Canada’s new Feminist International Assistance Policy. The new 
vision lays the foundation for positioning Canada as a leader on gender equality in its aid 

programming. 

Canada believes that advancing gender equality and promoting equal rights for women and girls 
is the most effective way to reduce poverty. This vision is the key to growth that benefits everyone, 
and it will also help us achieve the Sustainable Development Goals. Canada has a long-standing 
commitment to helping the poorest and most vulnerable, particularly women and girls around the 

world. 

Moreover, Canada believes that society is more prosperous, peaceful, secure and united when 
women’s rights are respected and women are valued and empowered in their communities. That 
is why gender equality will now be targeted and integrated throughout Canada’s international 

assistance. 

Canada’s new Feminist International Assistance will apply a human rights approach in promoting 

six interlinked areas for action: 

 Gender equality and the empowerment of women and girls 
 Human dignity 
 Growth that works for everyone 
 Environment and climate action 
 Inclusive governance 
 Peace and security 

In taking action in these areas, Canada will advance a more flexible, innovative and integrated 
approach toward achieving gender equality and addressing the root causes of inequality. This 
approach also aims at reducing poverty, building peace and addressing humanitarian crises in 

the world’s least-developed countries and among its most vulnerable populations. 

In support of Canada’s new Feminist International Assistance Policy, Minister Bibeau also 
announced today the new Women’s Voice and Leadership Program. As part of this initiative, the 
Government of Canada will allocate $150 million over five years to respond to the needs of local 
women’s organizations in developing countries that are working to advance the rights of women 
and girls and promote gender equality. This will make Canada a leading donor in supporting 

women’s rights organizations in developing countries. 

Canada’s new vision builds on the evidence gathered during the 2016 International Assistance 
Review. As part of the review, the government engaged a wide range of partners, including 
Canadian NGOs, donor and partner governments, youth, people in developing countries and 
experts in the field of international assistance. The government will continue to engage its 

stakeholders, both in Canada and abroad, to effectively implement this new feminist policy. 
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